

Report

on the

18th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum,

1st Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum Workshop

&

1st Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum

Caribbean Internet Governance Priorities for Post-COVID ICT-Driven Development.

24th – 26th August 2022 VIA Zoom Videoconferencing





Acknowledgement

As convenor of the 18th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum (CIGF) and the Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum (CYIGF), in association with the 1st Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum (SIDS IGF), the Caribbean Telecommunications Union (CTU) extends its grateful thanks to all speakers, participants and support staff who facilitated a successful three days of events.

We also gratefully acknowledge and appreciate the invaluable material and intellectual support of our perennial partner organisations, the American Registry for Internet Numbers (ARIN), the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN), the Internet Society (ISOC) and the Latin American and Caribbean internet Addresses Registry (LACNIC) as well as the contributions of the International Telecommunication Union (ITU) and the Trinidad and Tobago Multistakeholder Advisory Group (TTMAG).





Table of Contents

Introduction and Overview	3
CIGF Objectives	3
CYIGF Objectives	4
SIDS IGF Objectives	4
Summary of Forum Proceedings	5
18 th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum	5
1 st Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum Workshop	6
1 st Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum	9
Key Outputs and Outcomes 1	2
18 th CIGF	2
1 st CYIGF	2
1 st SIDS IGF	3
Conclusion 1	4
Appendix 1–18 th CIGF Agenda	0
Appendix 2 – Listing Of Attendees	0





Introduction and Overview

From the 24th to 26th of August 2022, the Caribbean Telecommunications Union (CTU) convened the 18th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum (CIGF) and the first Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum (CYIGF), jointly held with the inaugural Internet Governance Forum for Small Island Developing States (SIDS IGF), all via Zoom Videoconferencing, streamed to the Hubilo Platform, YouTube and Facebook. These three forums had some 619 registered participants from the Government, private sector, civil society, academia and technical community stakeholder groups globally.

The CIGF is a regional, multi-stakeholder forum initiated by the CTU and the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) Secretariat in 2005 to coordinate a regional approach to Internet Governance (IG), initially focussed on the proceedings of the United Nations' World Summit on the Information Society (WSIS). The forum has since met annually and has delivered significant and pioneering benefits to the region including formulation of a Caribbean Internet Governance Policy Framework; the proliferation of Internet exchange points (IXPs) in the Caribbean; capacity building in IG principles and best practices; and growth in Caribbean influence in international IG fora. The CIGF is the longest running Internet Governance Forum in the world.

CIGF Objectives

The 18th CIGF included the CYIGF and addressed various work streams of Internet governance necessary to seize the waning COVID-19-related opportunity for accelerated digital transformation. It also actively fostered input on issues relevant to young persons and continued work to update the regionally harmonised policy framework for Internet governance. Overall, the objectives were to:

- Consider Internet governance policies and initiatives for priority attention to facilitate ICTdriven social and economic development
- Foster inputs from young persons on IG issues of relevance to the Caribbean
- Review the regional vision, priorities and approaches for sustainably building and/or strengthening consensus and action on IG issues in the Caribbean
- Build national capacity and systems in IG to enable, support, strengthen and sustain effective Caribbean participation and representation at regional and global Internet Governance fora.





CYIGF Objectives

The CYIGF itself was designed by youth, for youth. It drew on inspiration from the International Telecommunication Union's (ITU's) Generation Connect Global Youth Summit 2022, a three-day hybrid event that many of the CYIGF planning committee members attended. This first ever virtual CYIGF specifically sought to:

- Engage and empower youth to join in the regional discussions on Internet governance.
- Work together to develop and harmonize regional policies.
- Give youth a chance to voice their ideas and inspire them to become future changemakers in the Internet governance sphere.
- Feature multiple presentations, discussions and interactive sessions on topics of youth interest, such as the Metaverse and Caribbean Internet resilience.

SIDS IGF Objectives

Having been discussed as a goal of the DC-SIDS for quite a few years, the SIDS IGF was catalysed by an intervention and offer of support by the CTU Secretary-General in 2021. Support for the idea grew given the realisation that SIDS worldwide share similar development challenges and there existed no collective IGF that addressed SIDS-specific issues. The CIGF provided functional input and logistical support to the inaugural SIDS IGF to facilitate its successful launch and foster its ultimate sustainability. SIDS IGF objectives were to:

- Establish a platform and ongoing process where SIDS can become involved, can collaborate, cooperate, share experiences and have their voices heard re: issues arising from and impacts on their countries by IG, Internet policy and the digital economy without necessarily having to "join" an entity (e.g., the DC-SIDS)
- Create a globally visible, recognized and reputable platform for engagement, discussion, cooperation, collaboration and consensus-building (and even possible decision making) for SIDS Internet governance, Internet policy and digital economy issues.
- Highlight and seek solutions for the critical issues facing SIDS from the Caribbean, Pacific and the Atlantic, Indian Ocean, Mediterranean and South China Sea (AIMS) in the digital economy
- Consider and identify appropriate initial governance, procedural and operational mechanisms for effectively addressing and achieving the desired objectives.





Summary of Forum Proceedings

The 18th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum, having been held virtually with the 1st Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum and the inaugural Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum, provided an invaluable opportunity for regional attendees from the Caribbean, the Pacific and AIMS to participate in the forums' discussions.

18th Caribbean Internet Governance Forum

Day 1 of the forum began with the host, Ms. Ana-Leesa Ramnarine (DJ Ana), giving a brief history of the CIGF, noting some of its achievements over the years. Mr. Rodney Taylor, Secretary-General, CTU, followed, giving welcome remarks and introducing the forum's aim and topics of discussion. He welcomed the representatives of partner organisations of the CIGF who were then invited to bring greetings on behalf of their organisations. These included the United Nations Internet Governance Forum (UN IGF) Secretariat, the Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN), the Latin American and Caribbean Internet Addresses Registry (LACNIC), the American Registry for Internet Numbers (ARIN) and the Internet Society (ISOC). A review of the CIGF's vision, mission and work was done by Mr. Nigel Cassimire, Deputy Secretary-General, CTU. Mr. Cassimire outlined the Internet governance activities of the CTU, including the Caribbean Internet Governance Policy Framework and challenges faced.

Three updates were then received from national Internet Governance Forums operating in the Caribbean. Mr. Rabindra Jaggernauth of the Trinidad and Tobago Multistakeholder Advisory Group (TTMAG), Mr. Willis Williams of St. Vincent and the Grenadines and Mr. Obed Sindy of Haiti reported on their activities and/or events for 2022 for the information and consideration of the CIGF audience as relevant.

Additional reports from wider regional and global IGFs were also taken. Ms. Rocio De La Fuente shared the recent activities and direction of the Latin American and Caribbean IGF (LAC IGF). She shared the new by-laws, adopted in July 2021, which resulted from a review process to promote changes to the LAC IGF given its role in discussing internet public policy issues as a dialogue space. The new by-laws can be found at the following link: <u>https://lacigf.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/10/estatutoLACNIC-2021-ENG.pdf</u>. Ms. De La Fuente informed of the upcoming 15th edition of LAC IGF and the call for a new **Secretariat for the Regional LAC IGF**.

Ms. Anja Gengo of the UN IGF Secretariat began by reiterating the importance of the CIGF as the region's experiences are specific and often only learnt of via traditional media channels. She noted that it is through forums like this that the benefits of digital transformation in alleviating





disasters and having fit-for-purpose digital policies that enable accessibility to technologies to citizens can be seen. With the CIGF, LAC IGF and national IGF's the citizens in the Caribbean have several opportunities to engage with IGF processes. She went on to discuss the National, Regional and Youth Initiatives (**NRIs**), their roles and their coordinators, who are crucial to communications with the UN IGF as well as the upcoming NRI sessions at the 17th UN IGF in Ethiopia. Ms. Gengo indicated that travel support could be accessed for regions that would experience financial challenges to attend physically. Ms. Gengo indicated that UN processes, such as the **Global Digital Compact**, that fall beyond the IGF's mandate can benefit from NRI involvement.

Mr. Miguel Ignacio Estrada of LACNIC followed, presenting on "Internet Technical Success Factors". He referenced a study commissioned by the Asia Pacific Network Information Centre (APNIC) and LACNIC to understand the technical success factors of the Internet. Mr. Estrada discussed the initial development of the Internet, based on Openness, Simplicity and Decentralization, which led to the design principles of Layering, Network of Network and End-to-End and the identified success factors of the study: Adaptability, Scalability, Flexibility and Resilience. He shared the study's conclusion that the Internet is the most important system for connecting people and sharing information, which is facilitated by the design principles and as the Internet continues to evolve, recognition and preservation of these ideals and principles that led to the current dimensions of success are important. Any proposals for radical changes of the Internet should be evaluated in the context of its ability to maintain the dimensions of success. The study can be found at: https://www.lacnic.net/internetstudy_

Following the updates, Mr. Cassimire addressed audience questions and led a review of the status of the **"Caribbean Internet Governance Policy Framework and Policy Priorities for Current and Future Attention".** It was planned to advance work on revision of the policy framework document in the interim to the next CIGF using online discussion fora and other means, as appropriate.

1st Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum Workshop

The CTU, in an effort to engage and encourage youth participation in ICT matters convened a Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum (CYIGF) committee. Guided by the CTU and comprising youth from across the region this committee planned and organised the CYIGF 2022. These youth had previously been part of the Caribbean Youth delegation to the International Telecommunication Union's (ITU's) Generation Connect event in Rwanda in June





2022. The CTU has committed to encouraging youth involvement or engagement to ensure they have the opportunity to have their voice heard on IG and ICT matters.

The first Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum Workshop began with introductory remarks, made by Secretary-General Taylor and Ms. Melissa Muñoz Suro, Head of the Digital Change Culture Division of the Digital Innovation Laboratory of the Government Office of Information and Communication Technologies (OGTIC), Dominican Republic. An "Introduction to Internet Governance (for youth)" was presented by Ms. Shergaun Roserie and Mr. Keeghan Patrick III, Co-Founders of Orbtronics, Saint Lucia. They reviewed the history of the CIGF, noting the six strategic areas outlined by the CTU, and the roles of stakeholders at the national, regional and international levels in maintaining the availability, accessibility, openness, resilience and security of the Internet. The presenters noted that youth involvement is critical in IG as they account for 23% of the Caribbean population and are the largest percentage of Internet users globally.

This was followed by a panel discussion on "Measuring Internet Resilience in the Caribbean (MIRC)". Mr. Daniel John, Mr. Jeremy Baksh and Mr. Sajjid Dan, Interns, along with Mr. Tyler Seudath, Associate Professional, all of the University of the West Indies Caribbean ICT Research Programme (UWI CIRP), Trinidad and Tobago presented their research findings regarding minimum level of service, download speeds in the Caribbean and provided recommendations for consideration on how the Internet should be measured.

The youths began by referencing ISOC's definition of a resilient Internet connection, and informed on the acceptable level of service needed to have a resilient Internet connection. They discussed relevant rules, policies, standards and practices of Internet governance, such as defining and enforcing minimum parameters for quality of service, sustained production of metrics, adherence to standards like Transport Layer Security (TLS) and use of Domain Name System Security Extensions (DNSSEC) to increase security. They noted that when measuring the Internet the measurements should include download speeds, upload speeds and roundtrip time. ISOC and UWI have signed a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) to collaborate on Internet resilience activities within the Caribbean. ISOC's Pulse Platform measures resilience under the four key pillars of security, infrastructure, market readiness and performance. The panellists informed on the implementation and adaptation of the Measuring Internet Resilience in Africa (MIRA) pod, the limitations experienced, the measures taken to overcome them and the preparation of a methodological guidebook used in the study as part of the documentation process.





The panellists also noted the ways the study could be advanced such as by conducting a similar study at UWI St. Augustine, Trinidad and the wider Caribbean, by measuring the performance of mobile connections and by investigating the other aspects of Internet resilience such as security, infrastructure and market readiness.

The panel that followed, **"Into the Metaverse: Caribbean Youth-Centred Focus",** comprised Mr. Lester Garcia, Head of Public Policy, Connectivity and Access, LATAM and Caribbean, Meta and Mr. Xavier Jhon-Clair, Marketing and Design Consultant and an Online Tutor through the Division of Youth Affairs of the Ministry of Youth, Sports and Community Empowerment, Barbados. Mr. Garcia shared Meta's vision for the metaverse, while Mr. Jhon-Clair discussed leveraging income earning opportunities including NFTs, intellectual property ownership, branding and e-tourism.

Mr. Garcia presented the metaverse as a new generation of the Internet. He emphasised that Meta does not wish to own the metaverse but be a company that provides the technology to the Internet, moving past simply providing the platforms and applications. The company aims to empower others by providing the tools needed to create. With the metaverse presenting opportunities to share information, reduce transaction costs and access education, thus providing jobs and new business prospects, there is a need for metaverse-ready networks and policy to enable synergies between stakeholders and technical resources. Mr. Garcia stated overall that the metaverse ecosystem needs to be built by all stakeholders. Currently, Meta and Smart Glasses.

Mr. Jhon-Clair provided an introduction on how the metaverse can be used and discussed opportunities such as the use of blockchain and non-fungible tokens (NFTs), which are digital assets built on blockchain that are not interchangeable with fiat currency. NFTs include two- and three-dimensional artworks, avatars, digital replicas, music, audio, photos, videos and other media. He went on to discuss how the creation of these media can also provide careers via the metaverse and addressed intellectual property ownership. He discussed how Proof of Attendance Protocols (POAPs) can be used to verify attendance at events such as seminars, workshops and educational certifications and the importance of engagement on metaverse platforms.

Mr. Albert Daniels, Senior Manager, Stakeholder Engagement, ICANN then presented **"Careers in Internet Governance".** He highlighted the work of the Internet Governance Project, which conducts scholarly research to produce policy analysis and public comments. He noted the focus areas of the Project and the careers available in Information Technology and Cyber Security. After





giving an overview of the global and regional spaces where Internet Governance professionals operate, he noted the role of social media influencers in Internet Governance.

The final panel of the day, "Fireside Chat with Youth: Career Paths and Journeys in ICT" was moderated by Ms. Asha Collie, SQL Developer at Compings Consultants, The Bahamas and consisted of: Ms. Michele Marius, ICT Pulse, Ms. Christelle Vaval, Haiti and Mr. Gary Kalloo, Director of Business and Implementation Support, CTU, Trinidad and Tobago. The panellists discussed their entry to the ICT sector, the importance of adapting and viewing the industry through various lenses, including that of Operators, Regulators and Governments, and the brain drain affecting the region.

1st Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum

The launch of the first Small Island Developing States Internet Governance Forum (SIDS IGF) was held on August 25th 2022. Ms. Nia Nanan, Senior Research Analyst, CTU opened with a review of the CIGF and CYIGF and Hon. Davidson Ishmael, Minister of Innovation, Science and Technology, Barbados gave opening remarks, highlighting that the Internet is a global resource whose impact has no boundaries. He encouraged the forging of partnerships to build a stronger coalition with other SIDS to share limited human and financial resources.

The first panel of the day, "**Key Internet Governance issues such as Cybersecurity, Data Protection, Cybercrime and Digital Justice**", was moderated by Ms. Cherie Lagakali, Fiji. Panellists Ms. Georgina Kiele, Executive Manager Cybersecurity and Government Digital Standards at the Department of Information and Communications Technology, Papua New Guinea, Mr. Domingo Kabunare, Information Communication Technology Division, Ministry of Information, Communication, Transport and Tourism Development, Kiribati and, Mr. Peter Rigamoto, Head of Legal, Digicel Pacific, Fiji discussed legislation and policy, cyber security and presented country experiences.

Mr. Kabunare noted that technology allowed citizens in Kiribati to overcome their isolation during the COVID-19 pandemic, facilitating the continued collaboration with the international community, with its use being expanded to the medical sector. However, Kiribati was not unique in the challenges faced as Mr. Rigamoto noted Fijians also experienced an increase in cybercrime, due to increased Internet utilization. With regard to personal data protection, Kiribati is partaking in the Government Digital Transformation Project, which includes data protection legislation and Papua New Guinea plans to launch a Data Protection Policy, to be followed by a Data Protection Act, to address personal data collection and data governance.





The "**Regional Digital Strategies and Digital Economy**" panel was moderated by Mr. Gary Kalloo, CTU. He was joined by Mr. Raj Mohabeer, Officer in Charge at the General Secretariat of the Indian Ocean Commission, Mr. Andrea Giacomelli, Trade Policy and Aid for Trade Advisor at the Permanent Delegation of the Pacific Islands Forum, Geneva and Secretary-General Rodney Taylor, CTU. Each panellist discussed the initiatives taking place within their region. They collectively agreed that there is a need for collaboration between the SIDS regions to address common issues. The need to identify meaningful mechanisms for collaboration was noted.

The afternoon session began with the SIDS IGF opening ceremony. Greetings and remarks were given by Hon. Simon Kofe, Minister for Justice, Communications and Foreign Affairs, Tuvalu, Hon. Deepak Balgobin, Minister of Information Technology, Communication and Innovation, Mauritius and Mr. Amandeep Singh Gill, United Nations Envoy on Technology, New York. Minister Kofe informed on Tuvalu's Future Now project, aimed at preparing today to secure the future against the impacts of climate change. This includes the creation of a digital nation and digital preservation of Tuvalu, including its topography, in case the physical land is lost due to climate change. He noted that technology solutions must account for and promote the unique cultural values of the SIDS countries. Minister Balgobin noted the Samoa Pathway, which provides a framework to support sustainable development of SIDS countries and also highlighted the importance of Internet resilience, stimulating competition and reducing cost of service. He stressed that the SIDS voice must be heard at global fora. Mr. Gill emphasized the importance of youth in the struggles with climate change and natural disasters, and how technology and its advancements are bringing SIDS together in fostering change. He stated that the pandemic has highlighted disparities and also garnered greater focus to Internet Governance. He noted that many SIDS countries are not able to contribute to global discourse and do not have capacity to create meaningful content for education, innovation or research, which should be a priority.

A brief discussion followed on the "**The Impact of Internet Governance on Entertainers and Content Creators**" between hostess DJ Ana and Ms. Nia Nanan, CTU, which highlighted the challenges that Caribbean content creators faced to monetise their content online. This was identified as a matter for future effective attention in order to facilitate growth of digital economies in the region.

The succeeding environmental panel "**The Internet & the Environment etc.**" was moderated by Ms. Cherie Lagakali. Panellists on this topic included Mr. Amandeep Singh Gill, Mr. Riad Meddeb, Director, Global Centre on Technology, Innovation and Sustainable Development & Senior Principal Advisor for Small Island Developing States, UNDP, United States and Ms. Sylvia Cadena, Head of Programs and Partnerships, APNIC Foundation, Australia. Mr. Gill suggested the





movement away from the linear economic model to a circular one – reuse, reduce and recycle, while Mr. Meddeb emphasized the need for the Internet to save the planet. Ms. Cadenza highlighted the EcoInternet Index Pilot Study, which is an initial approach to assessing environmental data and what it articulates.

On the second day of the SIDS IGF Ms. Maureen Hilyard, Chair of the At-Large Advisory Committee (ALAC) at ICANN opened with a brief review of the previous day's discussions. She then moderated the first panel of the day "**SIDS IGF Governance/ Way Forward**" comprising panellists, Mr. Nigel Cassimire, CTU, Mr. Pablo Hinojosa, Director, Strategic Engagement, APNIC, Australia, Mr. Kevon Swift, Head of Strategic Relations and Integration, LACNIC, Trinidad and Tobago, Mr. Bevil Wooding – Director, Caribbean Affairs, ARIN, Trinidad and Tobago and Mr. Albert Daniels, ICANN, Saint Lucia. The panellists discussed the expected benefit to and impact of their organisations on Internet Governance in the various regions and gave their thoughts on the next steps for the SIDS IGF.

Ms. Dalsie Tolang then moderated the next panel "Telecoms Regulatory Issues: Are Telecom Regulations in SIDS fit for purpose to support Internet development?" with panellists Mr. David Cox, Chairman of CANTO, Trinidad and Tobago and Mr. Kirk Sookram, Deputy CEO, Telecommunications Authority of Trinidad and Tobago (TATT). Ms. Tolang began with a brief introduction to regulations in the Pacific Islands while Mr. Cox discussed regulations in the Caribbean and Mr. Sookram focused on regulations in Trinidad and Tobago. The consensus of both Caribbean panellists was that the Caribbean's regulations lag behind the development of technology and are not yet fit-for-purpose, however, countries are endeavouring to achieve fit-for-purpose regulations.

Thereafter DJ Ana invited Mr. Riad Meddeb and Mr. Stephen Bereaux of The Bahamas to deliver their "Introductory Keynotes on Access, Connectivity and Inclusion". Mr. Meddeb discussed the importance of connectivity, access to it and gender inclusion, and Mr. Bereaux discussed the lack of meaningful connectivity, its causes and impact on digital economies. Following this, DJ Ana was joined by Messrs. Tariq Mohammed, Chairman of the Caribbean Youth Internet Governance Forum and Tyler Seudath for a brief open discussion called "Voice of the Youth".

Continuing on the topic of access, connectivity and inclusion, the final panel of the day "**High Interest SIDS-IGF Panel – Access, Connectivity & Inclusion**" was moderated by Ms. Letitia Masaea. Panellists included Ms. Georgina Naigulevu, Project Manager, Digital and Health Information, Fiji, Ms. Sarai Tevita Faleupolu, ICT Director for the National University of Samoa, Ms. Winifred Kula Amini, Papua New Guinea and Ms. Tereza Horejsova, Outreach Manager at the Global Forum on Cyber Expertise (GFCW), Geneva. They discussed the prominence of access on





the IGF agenda, the challenges to infrastructure and Internet cost, the work of the Papua New Guinea Digital ICT Cluster, digital and health information and the effect of the pandemic on education regarding access, connectivity and inclusion.

Key Outputs and Outcomes

$18^{th} \, CIGF$

The challenge of insufficient attention to Internet governance at the national and governmental level has been reduced somewhat given the COVID-driven thrusts towards digital transformation. Other challenges experienced by the CIGF include translating regional initiatives into national actions, lack of capacity for nations to benefit fully from the CIGF and multiple uncoordinated interventions, which need to be aligned.

Mr. Cassimire indicated that plans are being made to develop a Caribbean Internet Development Coordination Mechanism, to get partners involved in supporting the work. Emphasis was placed on the need for involvement by stakeholders at every level, to share their inputs. Going forward, the CIGF will continue towards building national IGF and IGF communities, working with regional stakeholders to promote the implementation of policy recommendations at national and regional levels. Efforts will also continue towards pursuing sustainable multi-stakeholder arrangements for CIGF work, enhancing linkages with other IGFs, reviewing and agreeing on priority issues for the Caribbean and enhancing the process of ongoing collaboration to leverage online modes.

Ms. Gengo informed regional stakeholders interested in attending the UN IGF of travel assistance that is available to aid with the financial aspect of attending the UN IGF.

1st CYIGF

Given the significance and detailed nature of the presentation given by the MIRC panellists, Mr. Albert Daniels suggested that the youth be involved in the Caribbean Network Operators Group (CaribNOG).

While the metaverse presents several new and interesting opportunities there is the risk of mental health issues, for which Mr. Jhon-Clair suggested moderation would be key as well as individuals' personal awareness and decisions on when breaks are needed.





Mr. Albert Daniels while informing on the global and regional spaces where IG professionals operate, highlighted that there are opportunities for non-technical individuals to have a large influence and broad role in guiding the views and opinions of stakeholders on IG issues within the IG space.

During the fireside chat, the issue of brain drain was raised. While the upcoming generation is becoming highly educated, ICT jobs and the assigned compensation within the region are limited. The panellists suggested that countries need to become serious about the need for technology and its importance as well as examine the education system to determine whether it is fit for purpose for these careers.

1st SIDS IGF

The UN IGF has recognized the SIDS IGF as a regional IGF and the CTU has committed to providing continued support so ensure that the SIDS have a platform to voice their concerns, share and build on their successes and offer assistance to each other in addressing IG matters.

Connectivity is important to SIDS due to their geographical nature and the dangers of the sea. Mr. Rigamoto of Digicel Pacific noted that of the five Pacific countries only Nauru relies on satellite connectivity. While all five Pacific countries have some form of Cybercrime Act, Nauru and Fiji do not have Computer Emergency Response Teams yet. Advocacy is carried out among youths on being smart online, as the belief is that for individuals to fully utilize the power of the Internet, they must believe and trust that it is safe.

Mr. Giacomelli of the Pacific Islands Forum highlighted the outcome of the eCommerce diagnostic studies that were used to develop the Pacific Regional eCommerce Strategy and Roadmap, which was endorsed by the Foreign Trade Ministers in August 2021. Currently, with the focus on its implementation, some agencies have undertaken significant work, aligned with the recommendations of the Strategy. Of these agencies, it was noted that the Pacific Islands Forum Secretariat (PIFS), which is conducting work in policies and regulations, skill development and eCommerce assessment, has entered its implementation and coordination stage. Mr. Rodney Taylor, CTU Secretary-General, noted that the CIGPF is a result of across-the-board consultation of many years. He stated that IGFs are open to the public and individual participation is encouraged, especially in areas of security, data protection, and infrastructure development. The Secretary-General also noted that the inclusion of non-traditional stakeholders should be promoted as well so that their perspective is heard.

With regards to Connectivity, Mr. Meddeb of the UNDP noted the work being done in collaboration with the World Economic Forum to develop the "Dig Once" policy model to





accelerate the roll out of connectivity. He also noted that to foster inclusion the Digital Strategy 2.0 ensures that the digital economy works for all.

During the final panel, it was noted that notwithstanding that the panel comprised only women, each representing their island, there were however very few women involved in ICT within the Pacific region. In Samoa, Ms Faleupolu noted that not many women transitioned from the educational side to the technical side of ICT. Ms. Naigulevu noted that the Pacific Islands offers opportunities where women in the region can champion the hardest topics on ICT together.

Conclusion

Given the insight into the challenges faced by the various SIDS, a commitment was made to enhance the sharing and engagement among SIDS. Opportunities to coordinate and pool advocacy resources for SIDS concerning access, connectivity and inclusion in global forums will be examined. For 2023 the Pacific Islands Chapter of the Internet Society is planning an IGF targeting the youth. The desire was expressed to have a subgroup targeting youth within the SIDS under the Outreach and Engagement Working Group of ICANN's At-Large Advisory Committee (ALAC).

The CTU will also examine what role and follow up actions it might take with policymakers to assist Caribbean content creators to better facilitate monetization. The CTU's online discussion forum, accessible via the CTU website will be revitalized and utilized to advance the work associated with updating the Caribbean Internet Governance Policy Framework.

To view the recording of 18th CIGF visit the following link: <u>https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48zBu8jdGeU&list=PL9-</u> <u>4wsDIxICCPq4RrdK4NpvYNrKM_fhc1</u>

Appendix 1–18th CIGF Agenda

PROGRAMME AT A GLANCE

	11100101		
Time	Day 1 18 th CIGF	Day 2 Joint Content 18 th CIGF and 1 st SIDS IGF	Day 3 Joint Content 18 th CIGF and 1 st SIDS IGF
АМ	Welcome & Introduction to Internet Governance • CIGF @ 18 Reviewing CIGF Vision and Mission	Hot Topics in IG: Cybersecurity / Data Protection / Cybercrime / Digital Justice	SIDS IGF Objectives SIDS IGF Governance
AM	 National, Regional & Global IG Contexts: Reports from National IGFs (T&T, SVG, Barbados et al) Report from LACIGF UN IGF and support for National & Regional Initiatives (NRIs) Caribbean Internet Governance: Caribbean IG Policy Framework Policy Priorities for Current and Future Attention 	Regional Digital Strategies + Digital Economy PIFS, CARICOM, IOC	Telecoms Regulatory Issues (Net Neutrality, OTTs etc.)
PM	Caribbean Youth IGF	High Level / Plenary Session - SIDS IGF Opening UN High Level Keynote(s) SIDS High Level Keynote(s) High Interest SIDS-IGF Panel - The Internet & the Environment etc	High Level / Plenary Session - SIDS IGF UN High Level Keynote(s) SIDS High Level Keynote(s) High Interest SIDS-IGF Panel - Access, Connectivity & Inclusion
PM	Caribbean Youth IGF	Panel:	SIDS IGF Next Steps Open Microphone Conclusions
/ening			
	Stream: WWW.CTU.INT/16CIGF Follow:	@TheCTUnion Tags: #CIGF2	020 · #16CIGF

Stream: WWW.CTU.INT/16CIGF

Follow: @TheCTUnion

Tags: #CIGF2020 · #16CIGF

		(MORNING SESSION)				
18 th CARIBBEAN INTERNET GOVERNANCE FORUM (CIGF)						
TIME A.S.T	TIME U.T.C TOPIC		SPEAKER			
9:00 – 9:05	13:00 – 13:05	Introductory Remarks and Invocation	DJ Ana (Ana-Leesa Ramnarine), Host			
9:05 – 9:10	13:05 – 13:10	Welcome Remarks	Rodney Taylor, Secretary-General, CTU			
9:10 – 9:35 13:10 – 13:35 Greetings from Partner Organisations:		Greetings from Partner Organisations:	 Anja Gengo UN IGF Secretariat Albert Daniels, Sr. Manager Stakeholder Engagement, ICANN Kevon Swift, Head of Public Safety Affairs, LACNIC Bevil Wooding, Director of Caribbean Affairs, ARIN Shernon Osepa, Director of Caribbean Affairs & Development, ISOC 			
9:35 – 9:55	13:35 – 13:55	CIGF @ 18 Reviewing CIGF Vision and Mission	Nigel Cassimire Deputy Secretary-General, CTU			
9:55 - 10:45	13:55 National, Regional & Global IG Contexts: 13:55 National, Regional & Global IG Contexts: 14:45 • Reports from National IGFs • LACIGF • UN IGF and support for National & Regional Initiatives (NRIs)		 Rabindra Jaggernauth – Trinidad and Tobago Willis Williams – St. Vincent and the Grenadines Obed Sindy – Haiti (TBC) Rocio De La Fuente – LACTLD and Anja Gengo - UN IGF Secretariat 			
10:45 — 11:00	14:45 – 15:00	LACNIC/APNIC Report: Technical Success Factors of the Internet	Miguel Estrada , LACNIC			
	15:00 – 15:15	COFFEE BREAK				
11:15 – 12:00	15:15 – 16:00	Caribbean Internet Governance: Caribbean IG Policy Framework Policy Priorities for Current and Future Attention 	Nigel Cassimire Deputy Secretary-General, CTU			
	16:00 – 17:00	LUNCH				





	WEDNESDAY 24TH AUGUS (AFTERNOON SESSIOI				
1 st CARIBBEAN YOUTH INTERNET GOVERNANCE FORUM (CYIGF)					
TIME U.T.C	ТОРІС	SPEAKER			
	CYIGF Opening Remarks	Mr. Rodney Taylor - Secretary- General, CTU Melissa Muñoz Suro – Head of the Digital Change Culture Division of the Digital Innovation Laboratory of the Government Office of Information and Communication Technologies (OGTIC), Dominican Republic			
17:04 – 17:05	Video of Youth Expectations at CYIGF	N/A			
17:05 – 17:15	Intro to Internet Governance (for youth)	Co-Presenters:•Shergaun Roserie - Mechanical Engineering Intern at Microsoft and Founder of Orbtronics, Saint Lucia•Keeghan Patrick III - MIT Graduate Student and Co-Founder of Orbtronics, Saint Lucia•Antonio Deterville, Assistant Registrar - Records at Sir Arthur Lewis Community College, Saint Lucia•Naomi Padmore - Intern, University of the West Indies' Caribbean ICT Research Programme (UWI CIRP), Trinidad and Tobago			
17:15 – 18:00	Measuring Internet Resilience in the Caribbean (MIRC)	Moderator:Melissa Muñoz SuroCo-Presenters:•Daniel John - Intern (Telecommunications) at UWI CIRP, Trinidad and Tobago•Jeremy Baksh - Intern (Telecommunications) at UWI CIRP, 			
	U.T.C 17:00 – 17:04 17:04 – 17:05 17:05 – 17:15	(AFTERNOON SESSION 1st CARIBBEAN YOUTH INTERNET GOVERN TIME U.T.C TOPIC 17:00 – 17:04 CYIGF Opening Remarks 17:05 – 17:15 Video of Youth Expectations at CYIGF 17:05 – 17:15 Intro to Internet Governance (for youth) 17:05 – 17:15 Intro to Internet Resilience in the Caribbean			





2:00 – 2:45	18:00 – 18:50	Into the Metaverse: Caribbean Youth-Centred Focus	 Lester Garcia - Head of Public Policy - Connectivity and Access - LATAM and Caribbean, Meta Xavier Jhon-Clair - Marketing and Design Consultant, and an Online Tutor through the Ministry of Barbados - Division of Youth Sports and Community Empowerment, Barbados
2:45 – 2:50	5 minutes	Q&A	
2:50 – 3:00	18:50 – 19:00	COFFEE BREAK	
3:00 – 3:15	19:00 – 19:15	Careers in Internet Governance: Road map for careers in IG Day in the life of IG Professional 	Mr. Albert Daniels - Senior Manager, Stakeholder Engagement, ICANN
3:15 – 4:00		Fireside Chat with Youth: Career Paths and Journeys in ICT	Moderator: Asha Collie, SQL Developer at Compings Consultants, The Bahamas Michele Marius – ICT Pulse Christelle Vaval, Haiti Gary Kalloo – CTU, Trinidad and Tobago
4:00 – 4:10	20:00 – 20:10	INTERACTIVE QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS	·
4:10 – 4:15	20:10 – 20:15	Closing remarks and Next Steps	Nigel Cassimire - <i>Deputy Secretary-General,</i> CTU





		THURSDAY 25 TH AUGUST 20	
		MALL ISLAND DEVELOPING STATES (SIDS) INTER	NET GOVERNANCE FORUM
TIME A.S.T	TIME U.T.C	ΤΟΡΙϹ	SPEAKER
9:00 – 9:05	13:00 – 13:05	Review of CIGF Day 1	Nia Nanan – Senior Research Analyst - CTU
9:05 – 9:20	13:05 – 13:20	Opening Remarks	Hon. Minister Davidson Ishmael, Minister of Innovation, Science and Technology, Barbados
9:20 – 10:50	13:20 – 14:50	Panel Discussion: Cybersecurity / Data Protection / Cybercrime / Digital Justice	Moderator : Cherie Lagakali, Fiji Ms. Georgina Kiele Executive Manager Cybersecurity and Government Digital Standards at Papua New Guinea Department of Information and Communications Technology, Papua New Guinea Mr. Domingo Kabunare Information Communication Technology Division, Ministry of Information, Communication, Transport and Tourism Development, Kiribati Peter Rigamoto Head of Legal, Digicel Pacific, Fiji
		INTERACTIVE QUESTION	AND ANSWER SEGMENT
10:50 – 11:00	14:50 – 15:00	COFFEE BREAK	
11:00 – 12:30	15:00 – 16:30	Panel Discussion: Regional Digital Strategies and Digital Economy	Moderator – Gary Kalloo - CTU
12:30 – 2:30	16:30 – 18:30	LUNCH	





2:30 –	18:30 –	SIDS IGF Opening Ceremony	Hon. Simon Kofe,
4:00	20:00		Minister for Justice, Communications and
			Foreign Affairs, Tuvalu
			Hon. Minister Deepak
			Balgobin Minister of Information
			Technology, Communication and
			Innovation, Mauritius
			Amandeep Singh Gill
			United Nations Envoy on Technology
			United States
4:00 –	20:00 –	Panel Discussion - The Internet & the	Moderator : Cherie Lagakali, Fiji
5:30	21:30	Environment etc.	Amandeep Singh Gill
			United Nations Envoy on Technology,
			United States
			Mr. Riad Meddeb
			Director, Global Centre on
			Technology, Innovation and
			Sustainable Development & Senior
			Principal Advisor for Small Island
			Developing States, UNDP
			(Confirmed),
			United States
			Sylvia Cadena, Head of
			Programs and Partnerships, APNIC
			Foundation, Australia





	FRIDAY 26TH AUGUST 2022				
	1 st 5	SMALL ISLAND DEVELOPING STATES (SIDS) INTERNET	GOVERNANCE FORUM (IGF)		
TIME A.S.T	TIME U.T.C	ТОРІС	SPEAKER		
9:00 – 9:15	13:00 - 13:15	Review of SIDS IGF Day 1	Ms. Maureen Hilyard ALAC Chair, ICANN, Cook Islands		
9:15 – 10:45	13:15 – 14:45	Roundtable Discussion : SIDS IGF Governance/ Way Forward Outcomes of the Inaugural SIDS IGF The way forward	 Moderator : Ms. Maureen Hilyard Mr. Nigel Cassimire - Deputy Secretary-General, CTU Mr. Pablo Hinojosa - Director, Strategic Engagement, APNIC, Australia Mr. Kevon Swift - Head of Strategic Relations and Integration, LACNIC, Trinidad and Tobago Mr. Bevil Wooding - Director, Caribbean Affairs, ARIN, Trinidad and Tobago Mr. Albert Daniels - Senior Manager, Stakeholder Engagement, ICANN, Saint Lucia` 		
		INTERACTIVE QUESTION A	AND ANSWER SEGMENT		
10:45 – 11:00	14:45 – 15:00	COFFEE BREAK			
11:00 – 12:30	15:00 – 16:30	Panel Discussion: Telecoms Regulatory Issues : Is Telecom Regulations in SIDS fit for purpose to support internet development?	Moderator : Ms. Dalsie Tolang Mr. David Cox - Chairman CANTO, Trinidad and Tobago Mr. Kirk Sookram - Deputy CEO, Telecommunications Authority of Trinidad and Tobago Mr. John Jack - Deputy Chief Information Officer OGCIO, Vanuatu Government Vanuatu		
12:30 – 2:30	16:30 - 18:30	LUNCH			
2:30 – 3:00	18:30 – 19:00	Introductory Keynotes on Access, Connectivity and Inclusion	 Mr. Riad Meddeb – Director, UNDP Global Centre on Technology, Innovation and Sustainable Development & Senior Principal Advisor for Small Island Developing States, (UNDP), United States of America Mr. Stephen Bereaux - The Bahamas 		





3:00 – 3:30 3:30 –	19:00 - 19:30 19:30 - 20:00	VOICE OF THE YOUTH	 Mr. Tariq Mohammed – Chairman, CYIGF Mr. Tyler Seudath - Associate Professional at UWI CIRP, Trinidad and Tobago
4:00			
4:00 – 5:30	20:00 – 21:30	Panel Discussion: High Interest SIDS-IGF Panel - Access, Connectivity & Inclusion	 Moderator : Ms. Letitia Masaea Ms. Georgina Naigulevu - Project Manager, Digital and Health Information, Fiji Ms. Sarai Tevita Faleupolu - ICT Director for the National University of Samoa Ms. Winifred Kula Amini - Papua New Guinea Ms. Tereza Horejsova - Outreach Manager at The Global Forum on Cyber Expertise (GFCE), Geneva
5:30 – 6:00	21:30 - 22:00	Wrap Up and Closing	 Mr. Nigel Cassimire - Deputy Secretary-General, CTU Ms. Letitia Masaea - PICISOC Board Chair at Pacific Islands Chapter of the Internet Society, Fiji

Appendix 2 – Listing Of Attendees

First Name	Last Name	Designation	Organisation	Country/Territory
Haruna	Abdulmajid Saeed	Digital Marketer	Abdul Telecomms	Nigeria
Jermine	Abel	Senior Journalist	Sknvibes	St. Kitts And Nevis
Emmanuella	Able	Generation Connect	Generation Connect	Côte d'Ivoire
Abdiwahab Abdi	Aden	Member	Africa Generation Connect	Ethiopian
Sabrina	Adewumi	Project Manager	Caribnog/ Connected Caribbean	United States
Mylène	Akaffou	GC-AFRICA Youth Envoy	Generation Connect	Cote D'Ivoire
Tracy	Akie-Raymond	Executive Assistant	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Abhijai	Akloe	ICT	Suriname Online Help Agency	Suriname
Chad	Akong	New Graduate	The University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Blondie	Akwasia	Programme Coordinator	Coalition For Education Solomon Islands	Solomon Islands
Yolanda	Alcindor	Health	Goveenmebt	Saint Lucia
Georgia	Alexander	Librarian	The University Of The West Indies - St Augustine	Trinidad And Tobago
Andrew	Alexander	Extension Officer	Ministry Of Agriculture	Grenada
Ann-Marie	Alexander	IT Technician	THA-EDUCATION	Trinidad And Tobago
Kathy-Ann	Alexander-Fraser	Ms	Industrial Court	Trinidad And Tobago
Khaleem	Ali	Chief Operations Officer	Youth Votes Family	Trinidad And Tobago
Jill	Alick	Secretary	Paul Jeffrey Family	Vanuatu,Port Vila
Nazir	Alladin	Chief Information Officer	The University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Levi	Amichan	Student	UWI	Trinidad And Tobago
Michael	Andalcio	Student	UWI	Trinidad And Tobago
Akil	Andrews			Trinidad And Tobago
Christian	Antoine	Founder	Instabrand	Saint Lucia
Romario	Antoine	President Directeur General	Nahro Incorporation	Haïti
Kwaku	Antwi	Researcher	GIMPA	Ghana
Alice Alisae	Aote'e	President	IT Society Of Solomon Islands	Solomon Islands
Bobby	Apini	National Capital District	Bereina Construction	Papua New Guinea





Desiree	Armstrong	Assistant Director E- Gov (Ag.)	Information Technology Services Division	Saint Vincent And The Grenadines
Dennis	Augustine	CX & Solution Architect	Konabos Consulting	Canada
Takim	Aymer	Montserrat	Aymer Ent. Ltd	Montserrat
Dr. Annalee C.	Babb	CEO	Intersections	Barbados
Maryam	Bacchus	Student	University Of Guyana	Guyana
Ronnie	Bacchus	Private	IT Shack Tobago	Trinidad And Tobago
Asupa	Bainivalu	Account	Private	Fiji
Jeremy	Baksh	Student	The University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Hon Deepak	Balgobin	Minister Of Information Technology, Communication And Innovation		Mauritius
Wilson	Baptiste	Student	AJEDIS	Haiti
Stacy-Ann	Barnes	Senior MEL Specialist	BIXAL Solutions Inc	Barbados
Pencer	Barreau	Attaché	Ministry Of Foregn Affairs	Haiti
Kerry-Ann	Barrett	Cybersecurity Program Manager	Organization Of American States	USA
Abdoulaye	Barry	Guinea	Association Of Guinean Youth For Self Reliance	Guinea
Kaupa Paul	Baule	Avocates For The Voiceless	MCB (Miracle Come Back)	Papua New Guinea
Wazir Baksh	Bax	Administrator	Guyana Islamic Trust	Guyana
Raphel	Bélizaire	Member	VWA REZO YO	Haïti
Kim	Belle	Deputy Permanent Secretary	Ministry Of Education	Barbados
Michael	Belle	Programmer		Barbados
Daphline	Belléus	Participation	ISOC HT	Haïti
Тгоу	Benjamin	Director Of Communications	Guyana Responsible Parenthood Association	Guyana
Stephen	Bereaux	Candidate For Director BDT, The Bahamas	The Bahamas	The Bahamas
Shadmyr	BERNARDIN	JEACHA	Jeunes Acteurs Pour Le Changement	Haïti
Juliet	Best-Brathwaite	Regulatory Compliance Manager	Cable & Wireless	Barbados





Karishma	Bidah	Student	Hugh Wooding Law School	Trinidad And Tobago
Vedana	Bidah		St Joseph's Convent San Fernando	Trinidad And Tobago
Ravenhill	Bigilale	Manager	Department Of Mineral Policy And Geohazards Mgmt	Papua New Guinea
Ryan	Biran			Trinidad And Tobago
Chris	Bissessar	Co-Founder	Art.lves Guyana	Guyana
Kevvian	Black	Technical Assistant	Medicinal Cannabis Authority	Saint Vincent And The Grenadines
Karleen	Black	Scientific Officer	University Of The West Indies, Mona	Jamaica
Tishaunna	Blair	Clerk	MMA-ADA	Guyana
Davanoh	Blair		Private Company	Guyana
Brown	Bolzy Gari	Director	Garit Solutions Limited	Papua New Guinea
Riaz	Boodram	ICT Economist	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Giselle	Borland	Senior Training And Development Officer	Government Of Belize	Belize
Felicia	Bowman	Company Secretary	C T Williams Technologies Inc	Guyana
Julian	Brown	IT Tech / Public Relation	Corozal Free Zone	Belize
Andre	Browne	UTM	AIA Inc.	St.Vincent And The Grenadines
Wendy	Burke	Journalist	Caribbean Broadcasting Corporation	Barbados
Camille	Busch		•	
Lauralyn	Bynoe	СРА	First Provider Inc	Barbados
Sylvia	Cadena			
Sylvester	Cadette	Programme Officer	International Telecommunication Union	Barbados
Lizanne	Cadogan	Member	Guyana National Youth Council	Guyana
Richard	Callender		Owner Of Ltd Company	Trinidad And Tobago
Joyelle	Cameron- Bascombe	Alumni	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Gary	Campbell		MSET	Jamaica
Octavia	Campbell	Teacher	M.O.E	Guyana





Tamika	Campbell-Carter	Admin	CTU	Trinidad And Tobago
Lorcan	Camps	CEO	Nio Digital	Trinidad And Tobago
James	Carmichael	Associate Professor	University Of The Bahamas	Bahamas
Charly Maria Emanuel Gonçalves	Carmona	Internet User	UNTL	Timor-Leste
Pherton	Casimir	President	Club De Débat Et De Recherche Scientifique (CDERS)	Haiti
Sandra	CASIMIR	Student	Faculty Of Agronomy And Veterinary Medicine	Haiti
Taghrid	Casimir	UEH	Université D'état d'Haïti	Haiti
Renasha	Cassar	Radio Engineer Consultant	Independent	Trinidad And Tobago
Nigel	Cassimire	Deputy Secretary- General	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Love-Samidio	Cesar	Secretary	Private	Haïti
Romulo	Chacin	Student	Uba	Venezuela
Nadene	Chambers	Founder	Coca Basket Network	Jamaica
Leona	Charles	Comms Officer	Self Employed	Trinidad And Tobago
Jamal	Charles	Mr	Self Employed	St.Vincent And The Grenadines
Daphnee	Chery	Non-Profit	PRODEV	Haiti
Marie Anne	Chery	Protéger Les Enfants	Fondation Guerda Louis	Haïti
Christopher	Chinapoo	Leo Advisor	Lions Club Of Mona	Jamaica
Horace	Chipembere	Programmer	Tech Code Systems	Malawi
Eurta	Chiverton	Telecommunications Coordinator	Ministry Of Communications, Department Of Technolo	St. Kitts And Nevis
Roger	Chung	Senior Lecturer	COSTAATT	Trinidad And Tobago
Tyhishia	Clarke	St Elizabeth	Smart Start Evening Institute	Jamaica
Ryan	Clarke		UWI Cave Hill	Barbados
Shelley-Ann	Clarke-Hinds	Snr. Executive Manager	External Relations Unit,	Trinidad And Tobago
Monique	Clement	Policy And Research Assistant	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Asha	Collie	SQL Developer	Compings Consultants	The Bahamas





Henni	Court	Hoon	Organization	Н
David	Сох	Chairman/Head Of Regulatory Affairs, Cable & Wireless, Caribbean	CANTO/Liberty Latin America	Saint Lucia
Desi	Cozier	SVG	CAF	Canada
Claire	Craig	Consultant	Freelance	Trinidad And Tobago
Neil	Cumberbatch			1
Charles	Cyrus	Director	Ministry Of Innovation Science And Smart Technolog	Barbados
Marilee	D'Arceuil	Cybersecurity Specialist & Program Support Specialist	Independent Contractor	Canada
Honorio	Da Costa	Leadership	CVTL (Cruz Vermelha De Timor Leste	Timor-Leste
Virginia	Da Costa		Interprefy	Switzerland
Grazinha	Da Silva Conceicao	Student	UNPAZ	Timor-Leste
Grazinha	Da Silva Conceição	Dili	Student UNPAZ	Timor-Leste
Jervis	Dabreo	ICT Officer	Ministry Of ICT, Grenada	Grenada
Helena	Dacosta			Timor-Leste
Dr.Adrian	Daisley	Special Representative To The European Union	African Union Youth Assembly	Barbados
Saajid	Dan	Student (Intern)	University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Albert	Daniels	Senior Manager Stakeholder Engagement - The Caribbean	ICANN	Saint Lucia
Arlene	Daniels Brown	Assistant Policy Analyst	Ministry Of National Security	Jamaica
Madiba	Darry	Student	University Of The Gambia	The Gambia
Dr. Bhagwan	Das	Associate Professor	QUEST Pakistan	Pakistan
Caron	David	Associate Professional	External Relations Unit,	Trinidad And Tobago
Ken	David	IT Officer	Office Equipment	Papua New Guinea
Nate	Davis			
Odessa	De Barros	Typist Clerk/ Secretary	Ministry Of Education	Guyana
Rocio	De La Fuente			





Sidney	De Weever	Head Of The Technical	Bureau	Sint Maarten
		Department	Telecommunications And Post St. Maarten	
Ducreay	Dean	Tech Coordinator	SVOBE	Sint Maarten
Pierre Richard	Deceus		Zinmagazine	Haïti
James	Declerus	Co Founder	Krik Krak Literacy Computer Project	Haiti
James	Declerus	Cofounder	Krik Krak Computer Project	Haiti
Camille	Denalli	IT Administrator II	Telecommunications Authority Of Trinidad & Tobago	Trinidad And Tobago
Rhonda	Deonarine	Manager	Believe Enterprises	Trinidad And Tobago
Dado	Dervanović	Generation Connect Youth Envoy	Generation Connect, ITU	Montenegro
Jean Hydralte	DESORMICE	CEO	Club Lide	Haïti
Edelin	Destin	Са	DGS	Haiti
Nadjedade Jasmine	DESTIN	Membre Du Forum Sur La Gouvernance	ONG	Haïti
Harold Junior	Destiné	Member	Civil Organisation	Haiti
Antonio	Deterville	Youth Envoy	Generation Connect Americas Group (GC- AMS)	Saint Lucia
Joseva	Devo	Manager	Private	Fiji
Yalla	DIAKITE	Director ITC	ACGP	Guinea
Hidilberto	Dias Pereira	Waigf Fellow	Waict Cape Verde	Cabo Verde
Natalie	Dodds	Student	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Sahnigar	Dogan	Youth Envoy	GC	Azerbaijan
Franco	Donnangelo	Generation Connect Americas Youth Envoy	ITU	Uruguay
Saül	Doresca	Le Professionnel Du Tourisme	AYITI DANTAN	Haïti
Jonas	Dorfeuille	Centre Pour La Promotion De La Démocratie Et L'éducation Participative	CPEDEP	HT
Obed Blacker	DORVILUS	Co-Founder	Le Paradis Haitien	Haiti
Sarah Love	DOUCE	Technicien	CONCETP DESIGN MULTISERVICES	Haïti
Karel	Douglas	EO Legal	TATT	Trinidad And Tobago
Bradley	Downer	Public Health Inspector	Ministry Of Health (Guyana) & RDC Region 5	Guyana





Dean	Ducreay	Education	SVOBE	Sint Maarten
Dora	Dugube	ICT Manager	Hela Provincial Health Auhtority	Papua New Guinea
Nigel	Durrant	Agricultural Trade Specialist	CARICOM Secretariat	Guyana
Natasha	Eddie Hivae	Chairlady	Young Women In Parliament	Solomon Islands
Lester	Edwards	Bus.Dev.Director	Calahub Communications	Caribbean
Jean Junior Védinel	ELCIDE	Centre De Formation De Cadres Technique	Cfoca	Haïti
Alison	Elcock	Mrs	Labour Dept	Barbados
Kilis	Elijah	Youths Officer	Community Development	Papua New Guinea
Johnson	Elimo			Federated States Micro
Cayemitte	Englishea	Présidente	Institut Guide Des Avocats	Ht
Amado	Espinosa	CEO	Medisist	Mexico
Anriette	Esterhuysen	Senior Advisor, Internet Governance	Association For Progressive Communications	South Africa
Clivince	Estinvil	Co Founder Haitibot Brand Manager	Haitibot	Haïti
Miguel Ignacio	Estrada	CSRO	LACNIC	Uruguay
Tamara	Evans		CFAL	Bahamas
Glacia	Evans	Tour Guide	Tourism	Saint Lucia
Sarai	Faleupolu Tevita	ICT Director	National University Of Samoa	Samoa
Nakeisha	Fearon		Ministry Of Labour & Social Security	Jamaica
Dwight	Ferguson	System Development Officer	Office Of The Prime Minister	Guyana
Richard	Feveck	IT Specialist	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Temai	Fiamalu	Support Technician	Telecom Tuvalu	Tuvalu
Yves-Sony	Fils-Aimé	Environnement	EREF	Haïti
Bien-Aime	Flavio	Menbre	Vibenationpromo	Haïti
Haveson Badine	Florvil	CEO	ALPHANET	Haiti
Juliana	Fonteles Da Silveira	Fellow	Interamerican Commission On Human Rights	Brazil





Akua	Fortuné	Mrs.	Telecommunication Authority Of Trinidad And Tobago	Trinidad And Tobago
Laurent	Fough	PM, IT Security Consulting And Infrastructure Design	f3Solutions	Canada
Christopher	Francique	Educational Technology Specialist		Trinidad And Tobago
Kadia	Francis		Digital Jamaica	Jamaica
Jason	Francis	Member	Internet Society Barbados	Barbados
Michael	Francis	Founder And Head Art Director	Izrahyel Design Consultancy	Montserrat
Widens	FRANCOIS	Conservation Environmental Organisation	SPLASH-Solid Society Plan Of Active Human	Haïti
Regenie	Fraser	Member	Industrial Policy Committee	Suriname
Dr. Dustin	Fraser	CCO	Financial	United States
Andre	Freeman	Senior Technical Officer	National Telecommunication Regulatory Commission	St. Kitts And Nevis
Pramatee	Gajadhar		Government	Trinidad And Tobago
Terry	Gamble		Project Manager	Barbados
Michelle	Garcia	Communications And Marketing Specialist	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Renelle	Garcia	Lawyer	Gilligar Ltd	Trinidad And Tobago
Lester	Garcia	Head Of Connectivity And Access Policy - LAC	Meta	Latam
Pamodou L.D	Gassama	ICT Support Staff	Moherst	Gambia
Amanda	Gauldin	Community Programs Manager	ARIN	United States
Nicole	Gayadeen	External Relations Associate	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Anja	Gengo	IGF	IGF	Switzerland
Alexandra	George	Managing Director	The Financial Table	Trinidad And Tobago
Harry	Geros	Student	Fnu	Fiji
Stephen	Ghool	Trinidad	University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Dr. Andrea	Giacomelli	Aid-For-Trade And Trade Policy Advisor	PIFS	Switzerland





Mr. Amandeep Singh	Gill	Envoy On Technology	United Nations	United Nations
Neil	Gittens		Government	Barbados
Nardly	Gittens		Sports	Grenada
Makesi	Glodon	Ag Customer Information Officer	Wasa	Trinidad And Tobago
Kennard	Goldson	Director, ICT	Ministry Of Transport And Mining	Jamaica
Armando	Gomes	UNPAZ	University Of Peace, Dili East Timor	Dili, Timor Leste
Motisela	Gonevou	Assistant Teacher	Ministry Of Education	Fiji
Ellen	Gopaul	Human Resources Assistant	Dr Sinclair Medical Clinic Inc	Guyana
Gavin	Gorazu	Managing Director	Fuzionnet Company Ltd	SB
Deron	Gordon	Consultant	TGM	Grenada
MULUME ISHARA	GRACIA	Student	Ulk	Rwanda
Michelle	Grant			Jamaica
Matthew	Griffin	Mr	M Griffin Consulting	Australia
Alison	Griffith	Assistant Director	Government Of Saint Lucia	Saint Lucia
Tristan	Griffith	ICT Policy Research Analyst For The Caribbean	International Telecommunications Union	Barbados
Soyinka	Grogan	PS	Mops	Guyana
Aviuta	Gucake	Suva	Social Empowerment & Education Programme	Fiji
Tracy	Hackshaw	Co-Chair	DC-SIDS	Trinidad And Tobago
Erica P	Harris	Director, IT Strategy Unit	Ministry Of Finance	Jamaica
Lilieth	Harris	Ms	Retired	Trinidad And Tobago
Kenneth	Havilegu	Team Leader	Youth Advocacy For Integrity- Lsabel	Solomon Island
Briheda	Haylock	Member	PETAL	Belize
Vaughn	Hazell	Director Public Utilities, Technology & Informatio	Ministry Of Infrastructure And Tourism (Wrf ICT)	Anguilla
Judith	Hellerstein	Remote	Hellerstein & Associates	US
Nicole	Hendrickson	Co Foundation	Firecircle	Trinidad And Tobago
Luckson	Henry	Bootis	Bootis Agency	Haiti





Denica	Henry	Event Host	Golden Girl Entertainment	Guyana
Netty Rael	Henry	Government	Vanuatu Internet Governance Forum	Vanuatu
Bendy	Hilaire	Les Amis d'Haiti	Les Amis d'Haiti	Haiti
Laura	Hildebrandt	Digital Specialist	UNDP	Barbados
Maureen	Hilyard	ALAC Chair	ICANN (ALAC Chair); PICISOC	Cook Islands
Pablo	Hinojosa	Strategic Engagement Director	APNIC	Australia
Chauntel	Holder	Director	Government	Barbados
Josupo	Hollowe		Gasagasa Development Association Inc.	Papua New Guinea
Dr. Tereza	Horejsova	Outreach Manager	The Global Forum On Cyber Expertise (GFCE)	Switzerland/Netherlands
Tyreke	Horsford	Antigua	OFA	Antigua And Barbuda
Patrick	Hosein	CEO	TTNIC	Trinidad And Tobago
Carrel	HOUNTONDJI	Impacter Les Étudiants De Ma Communauté	Bureau d'Union D'entité De L'école Nationale D'adm	Bénin
Sofia	Hunter	Cybersecurity	OAS	US
Jamila	Huntley	Tax Auditor	Guyana Revenue Authority	Guyana
SHAHAD	HUSAIN	Engineering Technician	CYEN/UG	Guyana
Shahrukh	Hussain	Director, Industry And Innovation	Office Of The Prime Minister	Guyana
Vavine	lamo	Manager, Ebanking	Ncsl	Papua New Guinea
Michelle	Ikum	Numbering	NICTA	Papua New Guinea
Stieffano	Irodikromo	Academy	Adek	Suriname
Leslie	Isaro	Student	Maranyundo Girls School	Rwanda
Hon Davidson	Ishmael	Minister	Ministry Of Innovation, Science And Smart Technolo	Barbados
Mohammed Nazmul	Islam	Director	Lions Clubs International	St. Kitts And Nevis
Carlos	Itza	Coordinator	ITC	Belize
Phillip	Jackson	Advisor - Innovation And Digital Business	Caribbean Export Development Agency	Barbados
Vanessa	Jacques	Computer Scientist	Student	Haiti
Rabindra	Jaggernauth	Director	TTMAG	Trinidad And Tobago





Miriam	Jainarine	Project Coordinator	Mibikuri Community Developers	Guyana
Sterling	James		Private	Trinidad And Tobago
Amanda	Japal-George	Administrative Manager	Poli Natural Spring Water Ltd	Grenada
Esther	Jaro	PA	Police Dept	Papua New Guinea
Nesly	JEAN		Afasno	Haiti
Seth	Jerolyne	Human Resource Manager	Vanuatu Instituted Of Technology	Vanuatu
Bythovens	Jerome	Agency	Bytho International	Haiti
Merina	Jessamy	Permanent Secretary	Ministry Of Climate Resilience	Grenada
Merina	Jessamy	Permanent Secretary	Ministry Of Climate Resilience, The Environment An	Grenada
Xavier	Jhon-Clair	Owner/CEO	Phoenix Creative	Barbados
Denise	Jn.Baptiste			Saint Lucia
Francola	John	Stakeholder And Event Management Specialist	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Roxanne	John	President	Internet Society SVG Chapter	St.Vincent And The Grenadines
Orletta	John	President	Rotaract Club Of New Amsterdam	Guyana
Daniel	John	Intern	The University Of The West Indies St. Augustine	Trinidad And Tobago
Anunga	John		Youth	Papua New Guinea
Tineca	John			Trinidad And Tobago
Felicity	Johnson	Consultant Counsel	Cable Bahamas Ltd.	The Bahamas
Ashley-Loren	Johnson	Business Operations Assistant	Ministry Of Health	Trinidad And Tobago
Jonathan	Johnson	Student	UCC	Jamaica
Mavis	Johnson Collie	Attendee	Utilities Regulation And Competition Authority	The Bahamas
Joseph	Jonel	Secrétaire Général	ASEJHANO	Haïti
Dixie	Jordan		Cream Liqueur	Guyana
Kisean	Joseph	Political Candidate	Democratic National Alliance	Antigua And Barbuda
Urania	Joseph	Vice-President	Holistic Empowerment And Development	Saint Lucia





Wilson	Joseph	Help Kids	Organisation For Help Kids And People Poor	Haiti
Samuela	Junior			Fiji
Domingo	Kabunare	Senior Information Security Analyst	Ministry Of Information, Communications Transport	Kiribati
Gary	Kalloo	Director, Business Development And Implementation Support	СТU	Trinidad And Tobago
Amelia	Kamanalagi			
Tony	Kanoli	Program Manager	Kirapim Sauten Hailens Association Inc Notice	Papua New Guinea
Laetitia	Kapaiwai	Customer Service Representative	Mindpearl	Fiji
Allianna Tajiya Alofa Faletiute	KAPLAMA		Tuvalu Telecommunication Coporation	Tuvalu
Ani	Karisitiana	Nausori		Fiji
Jason	Kaut	Co Founder I Managing Editor	Xpose Youth Magazine	Papua New Guinea
Morgan	Kekevio	Bougainville	All Saints Selau FODE Center	Papua New Guinea
Ms. Priscilla	Kevin	Co-Founder And Board Member	PNG DIGITAL ICT CLUSTER INC.	Papua New Guinea
Hassan	Khan	Director	HKS Ltd.	Trinidad And Tobago
Shareeza	Khan	Software And Data Engineer	Prefer Not To Day	Trinidad And Tobago
Karina	Khatic			Trinidad And Tobago
Mouloud	Khelif	Consultant	Consultant	Switzerland
Georgina	Kiele	Papua New Guinea	PNG Dep't Of Information & Communications Tech.	Papua New Guinea
Luxton	Kiko	Promote Development Through Youths	Youth Group	Solomon Islands
Lester	King	Corporate Communications	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Tessa	King-Spooner	Trinidad And Tobago	BIXAL Solutions	Caribbean
Kathyean	Kingston	Teacher	School	Grenada
Mathew	Kinminja	Student	Datec Learning Centre	Papua New Guinea





Dewandranath	Kissoondoyal	President	Internet Governance Forum Mauritius	Mauritius
Simon Robert	Kofe	Hon. Minister For Justice, Communication And Foreign Affairs	Government Of Tuvalu	Tuvalu
Hon Minister Simon	Kofe		Min. Of Justice, Communication And Foreign Affairs	Tuvalu
Mcglan	Koino			Papau New Guinea
Kevueli	Koroi	Tfl	Tfl	Fiji
Moundi	KOUAKAINE	Youth Envoy	Génération Connect	Chad
Koffi Félix	Kouakou	Member	Youth IGF Côte d'Ivoire	Côte d'Ivoire
Vipin	Krishna	Field Operative	Fiji Police Force	Fiji
Ms. Winifred	Kula	President PNG Digital ICT Cluster, Manager Enova Software Solutions	PNG Digital ICT Cluster & Enova Software Solution	Papua New Guinea
Nandanie	Kuldip			Guyana
Avineel	Kumar	Lecturer	The University Of Fiji	Fiji
Manuel	Kuria	Tutor	University Of Goroka	Papua New Guinea
Msulame	Kurinacoba	Youth Vice President	Ruwailevuyouth Clubb	Fiji
Kingson	Ladouceur	Centre De Recherche D'animation Et D'interventon En Educstion	CRAIE	Haiti
Cherie	Lagakali	Senior Advisor Pacific Cyber	GFCE	Fiji
Genelle	Lake	IT Professional	ECCB	Saint Kitts
Aneisha	Lancaster	Graduate Student, FSS	UWI Mona	Surrey, Jamaica
Julemine	Laurent	Coordinator	GJUPAH	Haiti
Dean	Lawrence	Director	The RTIP Foundation	United States
Su Young	Lee	Council Member	Krigf	Republic Of Korea
Kerron	Lemessy			
Mariana	Lewatu			Fiji
Shanea	Lewis	Coordinator, Office Of The Secretary-General	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Steffon	Lewos	Associate Professional	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Sharona	Lieuw-On	Blogger	Story Tume	Suriname
Naomi	Lolesio	Vaini	Beulah	Tonga





Vika	Lolesio	Tonga	Talitha Project	Tongatapu, Tonga
Divina	Loloma	Ва	United Rescue Mission	Fiji
Ignasius	Lomboi	Кокоро	Electrician	Papua New Guinea
R D	Lorde	Manager	Ehl	Barbados
Llenbie	Louis	Assistant Manager	Institut Haïtien De Langue Des Signes	Haiti
Miquella	Louisy	Marketing & Communications Executive	FLOW	Saint Lucia
Fédeline Johanna	Luc	Rédactrice - Responsable Communication	BIM	Haïti
Joly	Macfie	Livestream Support	Internet Society	United States
Jeffery Junior	Maesala	Youth Worker	Honiara Youth Council	Solomon Islands
Ernest	Mafuta	Chairman	Affordable Internet Accesssig (ISOC)	Zambia
Mark	Mahabir	Web Development	Office Of The Prime Minister	Guyana
Vashti	Maharaj	Adviser, Digital Trade Policy	The Commonwealth Secretariat	United Kingdom
Estaquio	Maia Dos Reis	IT & Project Manager	SAMES	Timor-Leste
Kim	Mallalieu	Senior Lecturer	The University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Absalom	Manasseh	Knowledge	Ministry Of Education NTS Teacher	Solomon Islands
Stacey	Mandari	High School Teacher	Education Department	Papua New Guinea
Teesha	Mangra-Singh	CEO	AIEP	Guyana
Vimlawattie	Mangru	Student	Self Employed	Guyana
Jobenz	Manoa	Managing Director	Websafe Services Samoa	Samoa
Demece	Manwarring	Administrative Assistant	TTMAG	Trinidad And Tobago
Lusiana	Marama	Student		Fiji
Alumita	Maramanisoqo Rokoraione	A.Marama	Domestic Duty	Fiji
Marceline	Marango	Internet Connection	Marceline	Vanuatu
Juste	Marc-Edouin	Président	Fédération Haïtienne De La Pêche Sportive En Mer	Haïti
Vêlayoudom	MARIMOUTOU	SECRETARY GENERAL	COMMISSION DE L'OCEAN INDIEN - INDIAN OCEAN COMMIS	Mauritius





Jessica	Marinaccio	Technical Advisor For	Government Of	Tuvalu
		Foreign Affairs	Tuvalu	
Michele	Marius	Director	ICT Pulse Consulting Limited	Jamaica
Icanha	Martins			Timor Leste
Letitia	Masaea	PICISOC Board Chair	Pacific Islands Chapter Of The Internet Society	Solomon Islands
Sandra	Massiah		Public Services International	United Kingdom
Maccollins	Mathias	Director	PLEF	Malawi
Mathly	Mathurin	Délégué	Nisa Club	Haïti
Melissa	May-O'Garro	Student	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Demarky	Mcdonald	Life	Royal Montserrat Defense Force	Montserrat
Кеу	Mckay	Founder & CEO	Guyanese Swag	Guyana
Glenn	Mcknight		NARALO	Canada
Tricia	Mclean	Sd	Goj	Jamaica
Raymond	Mclean	Chartered Accountant	RCKM Chartered Accountant	Jamaica
Riad	Meddeb	Director A.I.	UNDP Global Policy Centre	Singapore/ New York
Alison	Meiara	Matron	University Of Solomon Islands	Solomon Islands
Shawn	Melville	Managing Director	IPSUM TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED	Trinidad And Tobago
Djennifer	Mercer	I Don't Understand This Question	KOURAJ	Haïti
Junior	Mézard	Computer System	Haïti Mission'service	Haiti
Emma	Midan	Director	EMS Events	Papua New Guinea
Cristiana De Jesus	Miranda	Territory Of East Timor	Ciencia Viva	East Timor
Festo	Mmakasa	Youth	SOS Children's Villages- Dar Es Salaam	Tanzania
Raj	MOHABEER		COMMISSION DE L'OCEAN INDIEN	
Faheem	Mohammed	Adjunct Faculty	Arthur Lok Jack Global School Of Business	Trinidad And Tobago
Tariq	Mohammed	Consultant	ITU/Chair Of CYIGF Planning Committee	Trinidad And Tobago





Fareed	Mohammed		Office Of Disaster Preparedness And Management	Trinidad And Tobago
Andrew	Molivurae	Vice Chair	PICISOC	Vanuatu
Beverly	Morgan	Media		Trinidad And Tobago
Jacqueline	Morris	Chair	Internet Society Trinidad And Tobago Chapter	Trinidad And Tobago
Cornélio	Mota De Jesus		Seminari	Timor Leste
Titilia	Muavou	Suva	Young Aaliance Fiji	Fiji
Kevin	Mukendi	Secretary Of Board	Internet Society DRC	Democratic Republic Of Congo
Parameshwaree	MUNISAMY- ODOYE	Project Cordinator	Artist Award	Mauritius
Alphonzo	Munnings	President	Compings Consultants	Bahamas
Melissa	Muñoz	Digital Culture Manager	OGTIC	República Dominicana
Jason	Munyan	Programme Management Officer	United Nations	United States Of America
Sherif	Mustafa	Legal Data Analyst - Reseaecher	ISOC	Egypt
Seran	Naarden	Legal Adviser	Dynamic Legal Advise	Suriname
Georgina	Naigulevu	Project Manager (Digital And Health Information)	Tetra Tech International Development	Fiji
Sera	Naiyaloyalo	Create Pathway Of Easy Communication	Non Government Organization	Fiji
Тирои	Nakete	Fiji	IT	Fiji
Nia	Nanan	Senior Research Analyst	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Christina	Nand	Digital User	Self Employed	Fiji
Ani	Nao	Student	PNG University Of Natural Resources & Environment	Papua New Guinea
Samaan	Nazim	Founder And Chairperson	Maldives Conservational Society	Maldives
Michael	Nelson	Non-Profit	Carnegie Endowment For International Peace	United States
Taylor	NEYAHE	Port Moresby	University Of Papua New Guinea	Papua New Guinea
Peter	Nicholls	ICT Specialist	Asian Development Bank	Philippines





Gervais	NIYOBUHUNGIRO	Bachelor's Holder	University Of Rwanda	Rwanda
Gyllis	Noel	Manager, HR&A	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Trinidad And Tobago
Francois	Noel	President	IDACRE	Haiti
Anna	Noij	Advisor	Global Forum On Cyber Expertise	The Netherlands
Rogel	Nuguid	Adjunct Professor	Fairleigh Dickinson University	USA
Karine	Obas	Young Association	YFHY	Haiti
Brian	Obed	Port Vila City Youth President	Vanuatu National Youth Council	Vanuatu / Port Vila
Ashvin	ODOYE	Team Leader	Artist Award	Mauritius
Clement	Ojarikre	Program Manager	Intelligent Transport Society Nigeria	Nigeria
Shem	Onnea	Civil Worker	Hausplus Construction Ltd	Papua New Guinea
Venus	Orr	President	Louis D'or Rising Stars Youth Group	Trinidad And Tobago
Otis	Osbourne	Board Chair	Internet Society Jamaica Chapter	Jamaica
Shernon	Osepa	Director Of Caribbean Affairs & Development	ISOC	CURACAO
David	Pacheco		Statro Universe Comics	Trinidad And Tobago
BRITNEY	PACHECO- CARRERA		B. Pach Educational Services	Trinidad And Tobago
Christa	Padmore	Programme Assistant (IT & Website Management)	Biocultural Education And Research Programme	Barbados
Naomi	Padmore	Telecommunications Intern	Caribbean ICT Research Programme (CIRP)	Trinidad And Tobago
Wendy	Palas	Policy Advisor	Ministry Of Transport, Communication And Tourism	Suriname
Eugene	Pande	IT	University Of Papua New Guinea	Papua New Guinea
Olembe	Pansa	IT	Natin	Suriname
Ginger	Paque	Internet Governance And E-Diplomacy Programmes Manager	Diplo	USA
June	Parris	Committee Member	ISOC	Barbados





Keeghan	Patrick	Director	Orbtronics	Saint Lucia
Shealsha	Payne	ICT Officer	ICT Unit - MCWLE Montserrat	Montserrat
JELANI	PAYNE	STEM EDUCATOR & CONSULTANT	ROBOT ADVENTURES	Barbados
Carrington	Pelobule	Legal Practitioner	JRK LAW PRACTICE	Solomon Island
Carla	Pereira	Student	UNTL	East Timor Dili
German	Perez Trozzi	Head Of Marketing	Iquall Networks	Argentina
Isoke	Perry	E-Government	Gov't Of Antigua & Barbuda	Antigua And Barbuda
Winston	Perry			Antigua And Barbuda
Sanjay	Persad			Trinidad And Tobago
ASHRAFUR RAHMAN	PIAUS	Ambassador & Regional Coordinator	Youth Internet Governance Forum (Yigf), Bangladesh	Bangladesh
Olsen	Pierre	We Need More Success	Association Des Vendeurs Éclairés	Haïti
Emmanuel	Pierre	Association Des Jeunes Avisés Pour Une Communauté Émancipée	AJACE-HAITI	Haïti
Lazarus	Рор	Housekeeping Department Supervisor	Copal Tree Lodge	Belize
Trevor	Prevatt	Director, Stakeholder Engagement	СТU	Trinidad And Tobago
Joylyn	Puairana	Core Network Engineer	Bmobile SI LTD	Solomon Islands
Joylyn	Puairana	Core Network Engineer	Bmobile SI LTD	Solomon Islands
Tricia	Puckerin	Legal Research Officer	Telecommunications Authority Of Trinidad And Tobag	Trinidad And Tobago
Isikeli	Qalica	Student	University Of The South Pacific	Fiji
Kathleen	Ragoonanan	Student	The University Of Trinidad And Tobago	Trinidad And Tobago
Camille	Ragoonath			Trinidad And Tobago
Kareshma	Ragoonathsingh		UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Darshanie	Rai	Health	Ministry Of Tourism	Guyana
Aaron	Ramcharan	Viewer		Trinidad And Tobago
Jeziel	Ramkaran	Student	University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Jonathan	Ramlal	Unipet	Unipet	Trinidad And Tobago





Rajesh	Ramoutar	Manager, Legal Affairs	Telecommunications Authority Of Trinidad And Tobag	Trinidad And Tobago
Kris	Rampersad	Founder	Leaves Of Life	Trinidad And Tobago
Ronnie	Rampersad	Mr.	RORA Technologies	Germany
Tracy	Raymond	Executive Assistant	Caribbean Telecommunications	Trinidad And Tobago
Wilfred	Regu	Secretary Communication	Methodist Church In Fiji	Fiji
Sahodera	Reid	Customer Service Representative	Reid's Logistics	Guyana
Sherwyn	Reid			Barbados
Henrietta	Retu	Student	UNIVERSITY OF PAPUA NEW GUINEA School	Papua New Guinea
Rayshorn	Richardson	Owner	Eknotec Services	Saint Vincent and The Grenadines
Exilhomme	Richardson			HT
Peter	Rigamoto	Head Of Legal And External Affairs.	Digicel Paciifc	Fiji
Carol	Roach	Deputy Director	Govt Of The Bahamas	Bahamas
Vincent	Roberts	Private	Private	Grenada
Bernie	Robertson	Manager	Two Brothers Technology Centre	
Trevor	Robinson	IT Manager	Jamaica Fire Brigade	Jamaica
Moses John	Roderique		Dr. MJR's Consultancy	Grenada
Beatriz	Rodriguez			
Н	Rolle		Bahamas Government	Bahamas
Abigail	Rollox	Manager	Sevynthouse Investments *(Inc.)	Guyana
English	Romi Tenaen	Nil	Government	Papua New Guinea
Keyon Arrt	Ronia		Youth Think Tank Leaders Solomon Islands	Solomon Islands
Natalie	Rose	Hod	Ucc	Jamaica
Malika	Russell	Student	University Of Guyana	Guyana
Kernesha	Ryan	Compliance & Outreach Officer	FIUTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Said Hamidou	Said Hassane	Professor	Activist	Comoros
Berthony	Saint Fleur	Member	Internet Society Haiti Chapter	Haiti
Pai	Sakuma	Public Servant	Government	Samoa
Sherlan	Salvador	Assistant Mistress	Ministry Of Education	Guyana
Melisa	Sam Kawiel			Vanuatu





Melissa	Samaroo	One	John Dickinson And Co (WI) Ltd.	Trinidad And Tobago
Nicholas	Sammy		Student	Trinidad And Tobago
Ronnie	Samuel	Technology Consultant	RHS Global Enterprises	Barbados
Carlton	SAMUELS	ICT4D Specialist	Accendi Caribbean	Jamaica
Gabrielle	Sankar	External Relations Analyst	External Relations Unit,	Trinidad And Tobago
Inneke	Sarmo	Ministry Of Education Science And Culture	Ministry Of Education	Suriname
Jese	Sauliga	Director	Greenfaith ITS Solution.	Fiji
Somattie	Sayrange	Librarian	University Of Guyana	Guyana
Marie	Schmidt	Leader	Youth	Samoa
Yoganand	Seebaran	Administrative Officer	Environmental Protection Agency	Guyana
CRIS	SEECHERAN		ICT Plus Limited	Trinidad And Tobago
Akshay	Seedath	Undergrad Student	The University Of The West Indies	Trinidad And Tobago
Bhomeshkumar	Seetaram	Deputy Secretary General	ANPRAS	Mauritius
Bibi	Selman	West Terrace	Uwi	Barbados
Naiciri	Senitiki	Ba Fiji	Leadership	Fiji
Wathson	Sera	Participé Dans Le Programme.	Oscpc	Port_Au_Prince /Haïti
Tyler	Seudath	Associate Professional	UWI	Trinidad And Tobago
Aliyyah	Shakeer	Senior Donor Relations Officer	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Adam	Shareef	Chairperson	SPD	Maldives
Amare	Shaw	Consultant	Newgen Software	Trinidad And Tobago
Mohamed	Shumais	Researcher	SPD Maldives	Maldives
Sekola	Sigayauyau	University Student	Student	Fiji
Shaïna	Silva	Founder & CEO	#SHE_BUILDS	United States
Obed	Sindy	Board Member	Internet Society Haiti Chapter	Haiti
Lee	Singh	Sales Director	Blue Nap Americas	Curaçao
Mike	Singh	CEO	Telkom Caribe	United States
Glen	Singh	Senior Manager	Water And Sewerage Authority Of T&T	Trinidad And Tobago
Juronel	Smalling	Owner/Attorney-At- Law	Beyond The Robe	Jamaica





Thea	Smith	Lecturer	Anton De Kom University Of	Suriname
			Suriname	
Beverly	Smith	New York	Daje	United States
, David	Smith	Network Engineer	The University Of The	Barbados
			West Indies, Cave Hill	
			Campu	
Estevao	Soares	President	FOINSA'E	East Timor
			HAHUFUTURU TIMOR	
A 1 1:			(FOHAFUTI)	-
Adelino	Soares	Timorense	Universidade Nasionál	Timor-Leste
André	Soonorman	Insurance	Timor Lorosa'e Assurantiekantoor	Suriname
Anure	Soeperman	Insurance	Soeperman	Surmanne
Michael	Soisi	Technician	Morobe Consolidated	Papua New Guinea
Wilender	50151		Goldfields	Tupuu New Guineu
Ken	Sooknanan	Guest	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Kirk	Sookram	Deputy CEO	Telecommunications	Trinidad And Tobago
			Authority Of T&T	
Joanne	SOURIAC	Promotion For The	Patrimwàn	Haïti
		Haitian's Culture		
Ismael	Sowtall	Community Volunteer	UNVP;Generation	Guinea
			Connect; Space	
		Taskaslas Cardalia	Generation Advisory	
Kim	Spencer	Technology Specialist	Ministry Of Education	Guyana
Eva	Stanislaus	Sports Therapist	Youth & Sport	Saint Lucia
Clifford	Stello		ACHUF	Haïti
Angel	Stephens	Member	Guyana National Youth Council	Guyana
Marting	Suarkia		Ernst & Young	Papua New Guinea
Romona	Swan	Commander	Professional Guard	Guyana
			Service	
John	Sweeting	Regional Internet	ARIN	US
		Registry		
Kevon	Swift	Head Of Public Safety	LACNIC	Trinidad And Tobago
		Affairs		
Litiana	Talemainiusiladi	None	Red Cross	Fiji
Maryam	Tawfiq		Weefm Radio	Grenada
Rodney	Taylor	Secretary-General	Caribbean	Barbados
			Telecommunications	
Lynette	Taylor	Principal Consultant	Union LGT Communications	Trinidad And Tobago
Lynelle	ιαγισι		Inc.	TTTTTUAU ATTU TUDAgu
			ше.	





Shivam	Teelucksingh		Air Link Communications	Trinidad And Tobago
Kapili	Tegele	Undergraduate Student	University Of Papua New Guinea	Papua New Guinea
Luania	Temu	General Manager	Savitec LTD	Papua New Guinea
ANESTINE	THEOPHILE- LAFOND	Education	Education	Dominica
Bennette	Thomas	Policy Advisor	Caribbean Telecommunications Union	Dominica
Spencer	Thomas		NTRC	Grenada
Shemar	Thomas		Government	Grenada
Dawn	Thomas-Gangoo	Programme Officer	University Of Trinidad And Tobago	Trinidad And Tobago
Kinisi	Tikoicina	Network Engineer	TFL	Fiji
Leslie	Tikotikoca	Youth Officer	Reproductive Health Association Of Fiji	Fiji
Saba	Tiku	Generation Connect	ITU	Ethiopia
Johnson	TIMA	Coordinator	Association De Jeunesse De L'ebhh	Haïti
Jordana	Tinto	ICT Economist	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Patrick	Toito'ona	Director	ISP	Solomon Islands
Dalsie Green Baniala	Tolang	Telecommunications Regulatory Advisor	Bureau Of Communications	Palau
Dalsie	Tolang	Regulator Advisor	Palau Telecommunications Regulator	Vanuatu
ROSALIA	TOMINIKO			
Staël	Toussaint	Student	Quisqueya University	Haiti
Alex Sceberras	Trigona	Special Envoy To The Prime Minister Of Malta		Malta
Keali	Tubuitamana			
Adicea	Tuinayau	To Learn And Improve		Fiji
Ani	Tuisausau	Volunteer	Alliance For The Future Generation	Fiji
Wilfred	Tukana	Secretary Communications	Methodist Church In Fiji	Fiji
Lazard	Ulysse	Island	REGNA	Haïti
Sainimilika	Vadei	Ms	Sole Small Business	Fiji
Siosaia	Vaipuna	Director	Pacific GFCE Hub	Pacific
Valestage	Valere	IT Instructor	Tek4kids	Haiti





John	Van Der Zijden	IT	Probitas Foundation	Suriname
Richie	Vano Song	School	School	Vanuatu
Christelle	Vaval	Lawyer	Cabinet Salès	Haiti
John	Vegogo	Health Information Officer	Anglican Health Services	Papua New Guinea
Arlindo	Veiga	Universidade De Cabo Verde	Universidade De Cabo Verde	Cabo Verde
Carlos	Versanne	Vice Président	Ayiti Levasyon	Haiti
Angelo	Viard		RESSCOP, LLC	USA
Bonny	Viravira	Solomon Islands,	Malango SSEC Youth Ministry	Solomon Islands
Savenaca	Vocea	VP - Stakeholder Engagement, Oceania	ICANN	Australia
Mosese	Volavola	Youth Representative	Nadroga Navosa Provincial Youth Council	Fiji
Apenisa Rasavi	Vuetaki		Rainbow Pride Foundation	Fiji
Misaele Tuena	Vunibola	Fiji Islands	Republic Of Fiji Military Forces	Fiji
Sammie	Wa'ahero	Deputy Director	Solomon Islands Government ICT Services	Solomon Islands
Edward	Waiwaki	Legal	Attorney General's Chambers	Solomon Islands
Taleitaki	Wakanivonoloa	Nadi	The Fiji Red Cross Society Nadi Branch	Fiji
Wendy	Wallace	Youth Minister	National Youth Parliament	Dominica
Batholomew Michael	Wanega	Members	Youths Organization	Solomon Islands
Merewalesi	Waqavukivuki		Individual 1	Fiji
Dorismond	Watcher	Coordonate	Ocdessoc Haiti	Haiti
Sarah	Wescot	Member Of Parliament	Government	Sint Maarten
Lisa	Wharwood	Senior Lecturer	UTT	Trinidad And Tobago
Courtney	White	Police	JCF	Jamaica
Denyse	White	Deputy National Chief Digital Officer	Ministry Of Digital Transformation	Trinidad And Tobago
Eben	Wilkins	Manager	Coreas Distribution Ltd	St.Vincent And The Grenadines
Daricia	Wilkinson	Post Doc Researcher	Microsoft	United States
Sylvia	Wilks	Lead Agent	Caribbean Youth Assets HQ	Cayman Islands





Harrison	Williams	Belize	Department Youth	Belize
			Services	
Deirdre	Williams		Independent	Saint Lucia
Ervin	Williams	Director	National Telecoms Regulatory Commission	St. Kitts And Nevis
Willis	Williams			
Abichaïl	Williams-Aselie	Technology	Black Women In Tech Suriname	Suriname
Derwayne	Wills	Online Editor	Guyana Chronicle	Guyana
Nickiesha	Wills		Guyana Learning Institute	Guyana
Chris	Wilson	Private Sector	Amazon	United States
Selby	Wilson	Director, Finance And Administration	СТU	Trinidad And Tobago
Micarlos	Wonder	Youth	Youth For The Mission	Jamaica
Bevil	Wooding	Director, Caribbean Affairs	ARIN	Trinidad And Tobago
Justin	Woods	СРА	ACTS N.V	St. Maarten
Gail	Woon	Founder	EARTHCARE	Bahamas
Emil	Yambel	Youth Chairman	Basamuk Youth Association	Papua New Guinea
Rhea	Yaw Ching	Executive Director	Covela Foundation	United States
Luis	Yock	Telecom Regional Leader	Prysmian Group	Costa Rica
Racquel	Young		Mandeville Police Youth Club	Jamaica
Seifallah	Youssef	Generation Connect	ITU	Tunisia